
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Programs, Projects, and Operations Subcommittee  
FROM: Eric Williams, Natural Resources Planner 
SUBJECT: City of Bellevue, B-Cycle Program 
DATE:  August 2, 2018 
 
The District has received the attached July 18, 2018 letter requesting cost share 
assistance to the City of Bellevue for their planned Bellevue B-Cycle program, to install 
bicycle sharing at two locations along the trail system. The equipment would be 
operated by the nonprofit Heartland B-Cycle, who has installed and currently operates 
nearly three dozen other stations with around 200 bicycles as part of an expanding 
network across the metro area. The new facilities would be located at Haworth Park on 
the Bellevue Loop Trail, and the 36th Street trailhead near Culvers on the West Papio 
Trail. This program is planned to include 17 bicycles. 
 
This program is designed to use the new B-Cycle “Dash” bikes, which is a “smart bike” 
including a touchscreen, Bluetooth connectivity, and onboard GPS. The Dash bikes are 
designed to offer additional flexibility compared to the current docking stations. GPS 
and the B-Cycle phone app will allow the bikes to be available from, and returned to, 
any location rather than the single station. A user would locate the bike on their phone, 
check out the bike, ride to their destination, and then re-lock the bike using the phone 
app. 
 
A docking station with 8 bikes was installed at Chalco Hills as a destination-recreation 
facility for park guests. This location is not currently close enough to other stations for 
one-way trips to be expected, but instead the bike are used for recreation on the trail 
around Wehrspann Lake. In the first year, this station has been extremely successful, 
and has shown that bicycle sharing for recreation on trails at natural resource facilities is 
very popular with residents and visitors in our community. 
 
The proposed Bellevue B-Cycle program would expand these opportunities along trails 
constructed and maintained by the District. Future plans for additional stations near 
trails, and at recreation areas are being considered in order to continue expanding the 
bicycle sharing network. 
 
 

• It is recommended that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the 
District fund half the cost of the Bellevue B-Cycle program in FY 2019 up to 
a maximum District contribution of $21,500. 
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